
 

BCBC Councillor's Annual Report  
 

Councillor Mike Kearn 

 

Ward:   

Pyle Kenfig Hill & Cefn 
Cribwr 
 

This report identifies my key activities during the year ending 30th April 2023. It is 

provided for the information of all constituents and for no other purpose.  The views 
expressed in this report are those of the Councillor and do not necessarily reflect the views 

of Bridgend County Borough Council. 

 
Role & Responsibilities 
 
I was elected to Bridgend County Borough Council to represent the newly formed ward 
of Pyle, Kenfig Hill & Cefn Cribwr in May 2022.  I have undertaken a variety of roles 
within the Council this year including being appointed to several committees: 
 
Council 
Licensing Act 2003 Committee 
Licensing Act 2003 Sub-Committee A 
Licensing Committee 
Licensing Sub-Committee A 
Development Control Committee 
Overview And Scrutiny Committee 3 
 
Appointments to outside bodies 
 
Bridgend Care & Repair 
Margam Crematorium Joint Committee 
 
   
I have supported the residents of my ward on a variety of issues and have formally 
raised 57 constituent queries with the Council and other organisations.  This is in 
addition to informally addressing a number of other issues which they have asked me to 
help resolve.  
 
To enable me to fulfil my role as your representative, I have attended a number of 
Member Development Activities which have assisted me to ensure that my knowledge of 
national and local issues affecting the Council and my ward is maintained.  
 
Further information of my roles, responsibilities and activities can be found by using this 
link: 
Councillor Mike Kearn 
 

Constituency Activity  
 

https://democratic.bridgend.gov.uk/mgUserInfo.aspx?UID=642&LLL=0


Along with my fellow councillors for this ward, we have held regular surgeries & attended 
pact meetings to help with any of the residents' concerns; attended local activities 
organised by charities and groups in our ward plus church functions and sports events.  
 
As the Borough Councillor I supported Pyle Community Council in the installation of a 
childrens play park at Waun Cimla. 
 

Special initiatives  
 
I have campaigned on behalf of residents and Pyle Community Council for a safe 
crossing point along the B4281 at Heath Bridge Surgery, Bridge Street resulting in the 
installation of the Puffin Crossing at this point  
   

Other Activities/Issues  
 
As an elected member of Pyle Community Council, I have worked alongside fellow 
Community Councillors to organise the annual party on the pitch and festival week, also 
community Christmas events. 

 

 
 
Councillor M J Kearn   Date: June the 30th 2023 
 
 

 


